
RMS Families, 

Thank you to all our families for reaching out with your support as our school mourned
the loss of our counselor Mr. Chmielewski. He spent 26 years working in Roseville
Community Schools. Most of them at RMS. We are thankful for the support staff from
all our Roseville Schools and the Macomb Intermediate District. They helped our
students and staff through this difficult time. If your student needs support, please
reach out to us, we can connect with a trained expert. 

Congratulations to our RMS Symphonic Band who earned a First Division rating in
Class B for the first time in RMS history. Their hard work has paid off. 

Spring Break is the week of March 24-28 this school year. When we return to school, we
start state mandated testing for all middle school students. Student attendance is
critical during April. Please be on the lookout through our weekly Sunday emails about
exact testing dates for each grade level. 

6th and 7th grade will take the M-STEP Test. This assesses students in the areas of
Math and English/Language Arts. Students will take this test throughout April.  
8th grade will take the PSAT and the M-STEP. The PSAT will prepare students for
the SAT that will be taken in 11th grade. The assessment results will help students
understand what areas they need to focus more attention on. This assessment will
gage students' knowledge in the areas of Math and English/Language Arts. The
PSAT will be given on Thursday, April 10th. The M-STEP assessment will look at the
areas of science and social studies. Students will take this assessment in mid to
late April 
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PSAT Resources
        https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9/whats-on-the-test
        https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9

M-STEP Resources 
       MSTEP Online Practice
 

March is National Reading Month. It’s a great time of year to
refocus on how important reading is in a student's life. Families
can help by giving students access to different reading
materials at home. This can be as simple as helping your child
find a good book, magazine, or online stories to read. The
Roseville Public Library has many resources. 

Students should be coming home with a reading log to
complete every week. Each Advisory class will be a team that
competes against other classes for the most minutes read
during the month. The format of the game will look like College
Basketball’s March Madness Brackets. Please encourage your
child to participate. 

We were able to honor 155 students with a trip to Great Skate
at the start of March because they met their iReady benchmark
scores in math and reading. They had a lot of fun skating, eating
pizza, and playing games. Thank you to Great Skate for hosting
us. 

Respectfully, 

Chris LaFeve, Principal

Important Phone
Numbers: 

Office Hours:
7:30am - 4:30 pm

Main Office:
586-445-5600

Attendance Office:
586-445-5610 

Counseling Office:
586-445-5613

Fax:
586-445-5620

Principal’s Office:
Christopher LaFeve  
586-445-5604        

Assistant Principals
Office:
Dr. Austin Woodside
 (A-K)
586-445-5602

Eric Gauthier (L-Z)
586-445-5613

Click here to
view the RMS

website

https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9/whats-on-the-test
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-8-9
https://www.michigan.gov/mde/services/student-assessment/m-step/content-specific-information/online-practice-for-m-step-ela-math-science-and-social-studies
https://rosevillepride.org/our-schools/secondary-schools/roseville-middle-school/
https://rosevillepride.org/our-schools/secondary-schools/roseville-middle-school/
https://rosevillepride.org/our-schools/secondary-schools/roseville-middle-school/


From our Assistant Principals OfficesFrom our Assistant Principals Offices

CLOSED CAMPUS
                

Reminder that Roseville Community
Schools are a closed campus

 
—students cannot have breakfast or lunch

delivered to them.
 

School Day Disruptions

We appreciate a parents’ willingness to come to school when your child contacts you over
something they may have forgotten, but please realize that minimizing class disruptions and
protecting teachers’ instructional time is our number one priority and we may not be able to get
an item to a student immediately.
Likewise, lunch money, lunch, gym clothes/shoes, birthday or holiday gifts or treats (“treat
Items” must need prior approval from the principal), etc., will not be delivered from the office. If
your child has forgotten something and knows you are bringing it for them, they may come down
to the office in between classes or at lunch to retrieve it.
Please remember that you should only attempt to contact your student for emergency
situations during school hours. If there is an emergency situation, please call the main office. Do
Not attempt to contact your child on their cell phone. If a student is caught using a cell phone in
school, no matter what the reason, disciplinary actions can be taken.
Also, if you know your student will be leaving early, please send in a note with them and we will
make sure they are ready at the correct time.

Thank you for your cooperation in protecting instructional time.

As we head into March, please remember to keep
up on student grades by using PowerSchool.

Students can access PowerSchool through their
district laptop. Parents can access PowerSchool

through the PowerSchool App that can be
downloaded from Google Play or the Apple App
store. If you need assistance in setting up your

account you can come to the main office and we
will assist you during school hours. Detentions
need to be served on time or else students will
go to the next step. Please make sure your child

is serving, and serving correctly. Students
cannot serve their detention the day they

receive it. Students who are disruptive or not
following directions will be asked to leave, and
their detention won’t count. We know it’s not

ideal to stay after, however, consequences are
issued for not following rules. Hallway safety is a

focus of ours, and students understand that
there will be detentions issued for their unsafe

behaviors. If you have any questions or
concerns, please contact your child’s teachers.

They are your first call when questions arise
about assignments, behaviors in class, or

needing additional help. 



Student Drop-off and Pick-up

Do not drop your student off in the bus loop off Barkman. That lot is reserved for buses
only. Please use the Martin Road lot to ensure your children’s safety. No streets have to be
crossed if you drop off in this lot. Do not drop your child off on Martin Road. Please do not

stop and drop off your student on Barkman.  Bused students that are dropped off in the
bus loop or those walking from the 11 mile or Gratiot area must enter the building through

the front Barkman doors. Students dropped off by parents in the Martin Road lot must
enter through the North Martin Road doors. Students are not to walk around the building

to another door.
Please pull up as far as you can in the Martin Road lot and things will go very smoothly.

There are 3 lanes for pickup. Don’t stop at the entrance; we have several hundred students
that get dropped off and it will make the line longer.  Do not park on the cross walk.

Remember to allow 5-7 minutes for the drop off procedure. People who are dropping off or
picking up students that do not observe these rules can and have been ticketed. Please
note that dropping students off late to avoid the rush will result in 1st hour attendance

problems.
Whenever possible, we would appreciate it if you would make after school and

transportation  arrangements before your child leaves home in the morning.

MEDICATION:
When it is medically necessary that a child receives medication at school, and written

instructions from the physician are on file, school personnel may administer the
medication in strict compliance with the district policy and procedures. The Student

Medication Request form must be filled out completely by the parent or legal guardian
and signed by the physician. The form is good for the current school year only.  All
medications, inhalers, and kits for asthma and diabetes will be kept in the student

principal’s office. (Students with asthma inhalers may carry them to school if specific
criteria are met). 

All prescription medication should be brought to school by the parent, legal guardian, or
other reliable adult in an original pharmacy container with a label identifying the student's

name, name of medication, dosage, and physician’s name. Over-the-counter medication
must be in the original manufacturer’s container with a label identifying the student's

name and dosage. The district has strict guidelines and procedures for dispensing
medication. Please contact the school office for complete information. Medication

Request forms are available in the main school office.

 



RMS: Check In & Out

 Check-In: Any student who arrives after 7:45 am must have an adult who is on their contact list
with them to check them in at our Security Window at Door 1 to be allowed into RMS. 
 

Check-Out: You are reminded that for any student who has an adult coming to the building to
check them out, that adult must report to the Security Window to check a student out and must
be on a student's contact list. We will not check out a student simply by a phone call from you
stating you are here in the parking lot if the phone number you are calling from is not on our
contact list. 
 

*Due to the high volume of calls we receive at the end of the day, we cannot guarantee that
messages will be delivered to students after 2:30 each day. Additionally, parents who call or
come to have their child  released in the last 20 minutes of the day will be asked to wait until our
normal dismissal time.
 

Reminder: Please DO NOT park in the bus loop starting at 2:30pm to pick up your student, the
buses are trying to come and get set up for dismissal. Parking in the bus loop will cause delays in
the buses being able to leave on time. You will get blocked in our bus loop parking lot.

 

 Not receiving our call commands? Not receiving our email? 

It is extremely important that we have up-to-date contact information for every student. This
includes the home address and parent phone numbers, as well as emergency contact
information to assist us if we are unable to reach a parent. This information will aid us in keeping
you informed of medical emergencies, school happenings, and many other important activities.
If you are not hearing from us, the school must not have your updated information. Please email
kwentzel@roseville.k12.mi.us with any changes in the primary phone number or email, and we
will update our records for you. Address changes require three proofs of residency brought to
the Main Office.  If you have recently moved or changed your phone number, please notify us as
soon as possible at 586-445-5613.

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us keep you informed.

Ascension Health:
RMS now has a school nurse.  We have partnered with Ascension Health 
Center. For your child(ren) to be seen by our nurse please scan the QR 
code below to fill out the Consent for Services form.  This form must be 
filled out for the nurse to see your child(ren).
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Upcoming Dates to add to your calendar:Upcoming Dates to add to your calendar:

March              8    RCSSF Winter Gala
                         12    Early Release, dismiss at 1:20 pm
                         13    PTO Meeting, Media Center at 2:00pm
                         17    Tornado Drill
                                  Board of Education Meeting, Administration Bldg at 7:00pm
                         20    Half Day, dismiss at 11am
                                  5th grade sneak peek
                   24-28    Spring Break, No School
                          31    School Resumes
April                   2    Early Release, dismiss at 1:20 pm
                            3    Bagels w/Blasz, Administration Bldg at 9:00 am
                            4    Half Day, End of Q3, dismiss at 11:00 am
                          18    Good Friday, NO School

*Calendar dates subject to change without notice*

Please watch future newsletters and social media
posts for other events and details as they become

available!
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